
 

TRAFFIC COMMISSION 
Monday, June 17, 2024  2:30 p.m.  

Municipal Building, Mayor’s Conference Room 
 
 

Agenda 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
1. Request of Dustin Rice, 1310 Amelia Avenue, for solutions to persistent speeding on Amelia 

Street. 
 

4/15/2024 
Rice stated that motorists going high rates of speed on Amelia Avenue south of Blanchard Avenue 
has been ongoing since 2017 when he moved there.  When the speed trailers are brought out, 
motorists slow down and when they are removed, motorists speed back up.  Rice understands that 
the City does not allow speed bumps in the roadway.  In reference to the suggestion of a three-way 
stop at Amelia Avenue and Fourth Street, Director Martin explained that the science behind placing 
stop signs is that you put stop signs in for maneuverability, not to slow traffic.  Human nature is to 
have a tendency to speed up between stop signs or miss them completely, and it gives the 
pedestrian a sense of false security. Kalb stated other options are narrowing concepts to slow traffic, 
but concerned about how wide the street currently is and do not want to narrow too much and cause 
head on collisions.  Director Martin stated that the City has been working through all the scenarios to 
try to come up with a solution.  Kalb stated that traffic coming off of Blanchard Avenue have an easy 
turn onto Amelia and do not have to slow down as much and can get back up to speed much 
quicker.  He suggested that a slight reconfiguration of the Blanchard Avenue/Amelia Avenue 
intersection to tighten up the radius to make traffic turn at a sharper degree than what is currently 
there may help to slow traffic coming off of Blanchard Avenue. Chief Mathias suggested to 
periodically post the speed trailers. Rice stated that the Police Department is welcome to park in his 
driveway to monitor traffic.  Copus stated they can attach the small radar collection sign to a 
signpost to collect data rather than use the large trailers.  The radar will run one week without 
displaying speed, but will collect data, and then run one week displaying the speed while continuing 
to collect data. Kalb stated that this data will help support a decision to place stop signs. 
 

Motion to post radar collection unit to collect speed data for two weeks, evaluate curb bump out 
options on Amelia and Blanchard, and table request until data is evaluated, by Director Martin, 
second by Councilman Bauman.  Motion passed 5-0. 

 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
1. Request of Natalie Weigers for a No Truck signs on W. Melrose Avenue at North Main Street 

and at Broad Avenue. 
 
2. Request of Emily Haag and Gary Schultz for a traffic signal at the intersection of East 

Sandusky Street and Fishlock Avenue. 
 

3. Request of Marge Warner for a Dead End sign on the south side of Garfield Street at the alley 
just west of the railroad. 

 
4. Request to review pedestrian crossing at Lima Avenue and Goodyear Tire to determine if 

current counts warrant a signal. 


